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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on Monday 12 November 2018 – Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

1. Present – Community Councillors; Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Tom Combe, David Deacon, Graham Easton, George Irvine, Adrian Kentleton, Ian King, Alisdaire Lockhart, Jim Stillie and Judith Thomson.

Also present – SBC Councillor Caroline Penman, 3 members of the public, 1 representative from the local Press, Conor Price (Flood Protection Scheme), PC Conal McEwan, Fiona Mallin (Minute Taker).

2. Apologies – were received from Gordon Edgar, Kirsty Lovatt and Elaine Thornton-Nicol.
3. Declarations of Interest – there were no declarations of interest.
4. Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as a true record, proposed by Alisdaire Lockhart, seconded by Tom Combe.

5. Matters arising from the Minutes
Alisdaire Lockhart asked for feedback relating to agenda items 18 and 19 of the meeting held on Monday 8 October 2018, and if contact had been made with Selkirk Tennis Club concerning their planning application and fundraiser, with Alistair Patullo confirming there had been no communication yet with the Tennis Club.  
Referring to a statue relating to William Wallace, and his association with Selkirk, it was agreed that Alisdaire Lockhart would investigate the possibility of erecting a statue and report back to Selkirk Community Council in January 2019, his findings.

6. Notice of Motion to co-opt to the Community Council Mr David Deacon – David Deacon attended his first Selkirk Community Council Meeting.

7. Community Police Report
This was given by PC Conal McEwan and circulated electronically to members.  Referring to the request that SBC’s Community Action Team (CAT) present to the Community Council, PC Conal McEwan explained there are only 6 members of CAT and due to their shift patterns and the vast area they cover (all of the Scottish Borders), it would not be possible to have them attend a Community Council meeting, as it would set a precedent of attending all the local Community Council meetings in the Borders, and that would not be possible.  However, it was suggested that any feedback concerning CAT to the Community Council, could be given by Councillor Gordon Edgar, as he is a member of the CAT Steering Group.

Jim Stillie asked for an update regarding the CCTV, with PC McEwan advising it is not the Police who deal with the upkeep, however was able to advise the cameras have been cleaned and upgraded.  He also advised there had previously been gaps where the CCTV was filming, but this has been rectified.

David Deacon thanked PC McEwan and his colleagues for their excellent work policing the Remembrance Day Commemorations on Sunday 11 November 2018.

PC Conal McEwan then left the meeting.

8. Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme (Conor Price) (Appendix 1)

9. Local Improvements
The entrance to Halliwells Close, on either side, requires painting, with discussion surrounding how best to proceed, as there would be owner occupiers who would need to be consulted; the drain cover outside the betting shop was discussed, with Councillor Penman confirming this was being replaced as part of the snagging works.

10. Planning Matters
Ian King confirmed there were 2 changes to the application for the house being built at 37 Scotts Place (old print shop), with one change being the installation of solar panels, which would face on to Viewfield Garage, and the other change being the fitting of louvre windows.  Ian King informed members there was no reason to object to these changes, confirming the Conservation Officer at Scottish Borders Council had approved these changes also.  
David Deacon enquired if there were time restraints afforded to planning applications, and Ian King confirming that once planning permission had been given, there is no time restraint for the build or changes approved.

Ian King advised members of an application for a new build on a plot surplus to requirements for the current owner of a property in Anderson Road, Selkirk.  He confirmed again there was no planning reason for saying no to the application, in principle, providing any proposed new development is within character of the area and scale.

Tom Combe commented that he had heard that an application to extend the English Church had been given, with Ian King confirming this.

Ian King then updated the Community Council of the blue print being developed for the Borders and a draft consultation process and the pop-up shops, open days being organised to allow members of the public to have their say.  Ian King will ensure this information is circulated to members and expressed his concern that except Newcastleton and West Linton, Selkirk were the only town not to have an evening workshop, and felt it was necessary for Selkirk to be included – Alistair Pattullo to take this forward.

Alisdaire Lockhart asked the Community Council if it would be possible to have protection orders be put in place for key large trees in the area, to stop people from cutting them down as they wish.  Ian King advised that Scottish Borders Council should be notified of these trees, regardless of ownership, and they would deal with them.

11. Open Forum
Dougie Purves apologised for his absence at the Remembrance Sunday commemorations, advising he had been otherwise engaged, finishing off the trilogy of the walks he did in 2014 and 2016.  He thanked people for their support.

There was nothing further to report relating to the Open Forum.

12. SBC’s Councillors Reports

Councillor Penman informed members the Council are currently working on the budgets for financial year 2019/2020.  

Flu vaccines are being rolled out to the elderly and she encouraged people to have these done.

SBC are currently working to make safe headstones in Shawfield Cemetery, as part of a health and safety programme of works.

Consideration was being given to remove the flower beds next to the current vehicle charging point in Halliwells Car Park, and extend it from 1 space to 3 spaces.

The opening of the new market place has been arranged to coincide with the next farmers market and the switching on of the Selkirk Christmas Lights on Saturday 1 December 2018.  Councillor Penman asked if anyone would be able to volunteer to put the Christmas Lights up on Sunday 18 November 2018, they would be most welcome.

A Housing for the Elderly event is being held at the Hub at Burnfoot in Hawick – Councillor Penman will email the information to Alistair Pattullo who will circulate to the Community Council.

The chimes to the clock are coming back.

On behalf of Councillor Thornton-Nicol, Councillor Penman told members of the ‘Living with Dementia’ seminar taking place on Wednesday 14 November 2018.

Alistair Pattullo asked for an update from Councillor Penman concerning the Localities Bid, with Councillor Penman confirming that Rowlands went ahead, unfortunately, Food for Thought did not.  A discussion ensued relating to the Localities Bid, with comment that the money should come back to the Community Council for spending.

Alistair Pattullo said he feels he speaks for Community Council members regarding the proposal that bin collections would be reduced to every 3 weeks and how this cannot possibly be a good idea.  Councillor Penman advised that various options were being considered, and it is on SBC’s Agenda to look at, admitting there were many people expressing concern at this suggestion.

Tom Combe asked who would benefit from the Christmas Market in December, with Councillor Penman confirming it was the Christmas Lights, and expressed how disappointed she had been that the Christmas Market had not gone ahead in November due to the weather.

13. Selkirk Response Team
Graham Easton confirmed there is an active Facebook page, which is updated with information, and the plan to give the project a kick start at a meeting being held on Thursday 15 November 2018.

14. Borders Walking Festival
Alistair Pattullo informed members of the Community Council of the successful public meeting held relating to this event, and the Steering Group which is currently filtering their way through suggestions for walks.  He advised they were waiting for funds from Hawick to be put in the Bank to get the festival started.

15. Treasurer’s Report
Judith Thomson presented this agenda item, reporting there was no current activity on the account, and that £1000 was still ring-fenced for Selkirk Response Team.  She reiterated the importance that members of the Community Council should be giving her receipts for any expenses including cost of ink etc.

Ian King asked if all the banking arrangements were now fine, with Judith Thomson confirming they were all in place.

16. Report from Sub-Committees
There were no reports from Sub-Committees.

17. Selkirk Hill Management Group
Ian King advised there was nothing to report, and advised members of the AGM on Wednesday 14 November 2018 in the Victoria Halls in Selkirk.

Judith Thomson took this opportunity to update the group of Blooming Selkirk, confirming that Councillor Penman and herself had had a constructive meeting, with lots of bright ideas being discussed, including the suggestion that Blooming Selkirk and Selkirk Illuminations should join together to decorate Selkirk all year round.

18. Selkirk Chamber of Trade
Councillor Penman informed the Council that Kay Ross will be giving a talk to Selkirk Chamber of Trade about Selkirk Stormers.

A discussion was then generated relating to BIDS, and the group calling themselves Selkirk Traders Against Bids (STAB) with Councillor Penman clarifying to members of the Community Council how BIDS was created; projects identified; funding; rumours being addressed via BIDS facebook page; Project Officers appointed to BIDS, confirming that Sarah MacDonald is the current Project Officer.

Councillor Penman advised there is a BIDS Board Meeting on Wednesday 21 November 2018, and that STAB are holding a meeting on Wednesday 14 November 2018, however, she was not invited to that meeting.

Councillor Penman also confirmed that as part of the BIDS process, meetings had taken place, and all stakeholders had been visited June 2018, and no concerns had been raised until recently.

19. Reports from Other Community Organisations and Outside Bodies
Ian King advised the old fish shop in Tower Street would soon be open for duty as a Pop-up Shop.

Alisdaire Lockhart informed members the next meeting of the Network Group is being held on Wednesday 5 December 2018.

20. AOCB
Alisdaire Lockhart advised members the old RBS building is up for sale/auction and had thought it was to be donated to a local community group, with Alistair Pattullo confirming no groups had taken them up on the offer.


David Deacon mentioned the poppy cascade is coming down from the Church on 
Friday 16 November 2018, with the assistance again of Selkirk Fire Officers.  He 
advised the poppies at the Pant Well were being quartered, and each quarter would 
be given to each of the 4 local primary schools.


Adrian Kentleton enquired whether the Royal Company of Archers would be coming back to Selkirk in 2019, and was advised this was not a decision taken by the Community Council and they would not be able to advise.  

Ian King felt it was a slightly pedantic issue, but made members aware that the boundary issue had still not been addressed on SBC’s Website – Alistair Pattullo said he would look into this again, confirming he’d already asked SBC to resolve this issue.

Alistair Pattullo informed the Community Council the next Eildon Area Partnership meeting would be held on Thursday 22 November 2018 at Victoria Halls, Selkirk.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.10pm.

Date of next meeting – Monday 10 December 2018 at 7.00pm.
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      Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme (Conor Price)

Conor Price thanked the Community Council for giving him the opportunity to present to them and apologised for not attending last month.

His presentation highlighted the scheme being fully ready for this winter 2018/19 with key elements being the management systems at St. Mary’s Loch, Long Philip Burn and Shaw Burn.  

He advised the flood defences had protected Selkirk from flooding on 2 occasions so far this year – the first in late January/early February, and the second occasion on Saturday 2 June 2018, advising that without the defences at Long Philip Burn, the lower half of Selkirk and Selkirk Rugby Club would have been flooded, and damage caused.  He went on to advise the defences at St. Mary’s Loch had been activated 13 times so far this yet.

Conor confirmed the project is winding down and that minor snagging issues would be completed by R J McLeod, informing members that the project should be complete into the middle of 2019.

A discussion ensued relating to the contract for maintenance of the landscaping in the area and possible art projects in the area, in particular to cover the wall running the length of the river in Selkirk.  Conor confirmed that shrubs and trees planted as part of the project, would help cover the wall.  Conor confirmed there was no money left in the budget to deliver further art on the wall, and that anything which is considered needs to ensure does not impact on the working defences of the wall.

Alistair Pattullo asked Conor if there were any other issues he anticipated which were cause for concern, with Conor advising that concern had been raised about a crack in the defences at the Corbie Linn and confirmed this was a surface crack only and would not impact on the defences.  He went on to inform members this crack would be fully investigated and contractually repaired.

Councillor Penman asked when the benches would be put back in place along the riverside, with Conor notifying members photographs were being scrutinised to ensure the benches were put back in the same places they were removed.  He also advised that he was aware the footprints had not been aligned as they should have been, and this will also be rectified, along with new signage.

Alisdaire Lockhart enquired about the flow of the river being affected due to the flood defence work, with Conor Price informing members of the intricacies surrounding the gravel on the river bed, and how its movement can affect the flow, and reassuring members this is not something he is worried about.  Conor did confirm that if in the future they felt there was an issue with the gravel on the river bed, it would be cleared out, as required.

Jim Stillie enquired about the lack of water in the Long Philip Burn, with Conor Price advising this is a result of the flood protection works, and should rectify itself over the next 10 years – again he is not worried about this.

A member of the public enquired why the Top Pond had not been included in the works, with Conor Price advising it was not viable to extend that particular reservoir, and went on to advise it had not been possible, reiterating the work being carried out by the functionality at the Long Philip Burn, and the exemplary piece of engineering that is, and the awards it has won, and the protection it gives Bannerfield.

Conor Price concluded his report and left the meeting.
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